
 
Dear Sir/Madam, 
I am writing to express my feelings on the Proposed changes to the Greenbelt 
areas in Wootton. 
What was the point in having the first proposals made available for these 
areas in Wootton, which the majority of Wootton disagreed with and who also 
completed the online objection form, for the Council to then ignore the 
majorities voice and put the Proposed changes forward yet again?! 
I was born in Wootton, and my family live in Wootton and we have all noticed 
a significant increase in the amount of people, cars, traffic, noise, rubbish and 
crime since the Robinson Road estate was built. 
The roads in and around Wootton can't cope with the volume of traffic now, I 
expect it would increase three times or even more with the proposed changes. 
The condition of the roads is very poor, pot holes everywhere, signage on the 
verges unreadable as the vegetation has grown over them. 
The rubbish bins, especially near the shops are always full. 
Where will the water runoff go, if the land is built on, there are already areas in 
and around Wootton that flood? 
There will be more noise, more traffic, loss of privacy, value of property 
decreasing. The schools wouldn't be able to cope with more children. The 
public transport is already rubbish. 
Greenbelt shouldn't be altered just because the Government won't address 
the real issue with the ever expanding population.  
We don't need more houses, we need less people. We are over populated as 
a country, it needs controlling, there are too many people on benefits with lots 
of children, whether they be British or immigrants, control this first, then you 
wouldn't even have to be thinking about building houses at all, let alone on 
Greenbelt land. 
How would we feed the increase in population if we are building houses on 
Greenbelt/agricultural land, just keep buying it in? 
What are these jobs that are going to be created, there won't be any, only 
short term with the building of any future houses. 
The styling of any property would be an important factor, this clearly wasn't 
the case for the Robinson Road development as three storey town houses 
were built, yet Wootton is NOT a town, and there are no other houses like 
those in Wootton, the majority of the properties in the past, and still a number 
of them now are bungalows, someone must have received a 'back hander' on 
the Council to allow the Robinson Road development to go through! 
There shouldn't be any Social Housing on these estates, and certainly no 
people from areas where there is high unemployment and crime, as this will 
encourage, unemployment and crime in Wootton. 
The houses should be affordable housing, and to give the 'true' locals first 
refusal. 
 
All in all though, myself, my family and friends are all against the Proposed 
changes to Wootton. 
 
 
Yours sincerely,  
Anne Garner 


